




STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  October 30, 2020      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 617 Front Street-The Galleon Resort  
        (TC2020-0034) 

 
FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 
 

On May 12, 2020, during a site visit at a nearby property it was noticed that Coconut 
palms had been improperly trimmed on the property and three mahogany trees had 

been improperly trimmed-hatracked.  A letter was sent to the Galleon Condominium 
Association regarding the issue and requesting information as to who did the work.  No 

response was received.  A recent site visit and meeting with the manager indicated that 

staff with help from an outside source did the work during the COVID shut down.    
 

 

Photo showing improperly trimmed Coconut Palms. 
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improperly 

trimmed 

palm trees. 
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Photo of mahogany tree #1 and #2. 



 
 

Photo so Mahogany tree #1. 



  
 

Photo of Mahogany tree #3. 



 
 

This is the first time that the Galleon Resort has been warned about the improper palm 

trimming.  It is recommended that the association/resort be required to hire an arborist 
to inspect the mahogany trees and create a plan to properly trim and monitor the 

mahogany trees for a period of three years.  The goal is to make sure a good canopy 
structure is recreated for the future due to the improper trimming.   

 
Below are some updated photos of the coconut palms and mahogany trees. 
 

 

Closeup photo of 

canopy of mahogany 

tree #2. 

Updated photo of 

palms that were 

improperly 

trimmed.  



 

Update photo of mahogany tree #1. 



 

Updated photo of mahogany tree #1 and #2. 



 
Updated photo of mahogany tree #3. 

 



 
 

 

Two photos 

showing 

updated 

views of 

mahogany 

tree 

canopies. 



 
 

 

Close up photo 

showing 

updated view 

of mahogany 

tree #3 canopy. 

Updated view of 

mahogany trees. 



 

 

Additional 

Information 






